


 AN EASTER PRAYER 
 
 
Dear Jesus, 
 
 You told us that you are the resurrection and the life; whoever believes in you shall live forever.  This 
Easter I praise and thank your Father for raising you up.  I give thanks that we have all been called to that 
risen life.  When I received ashes at the beginning of Lent, I never dreamed my Lenten journey would take me 
to Divine Infant Jesus as parish administrator.  Here is where you have led me, Lord.  As we celebrate your 
death and resurrection, I pray for Father Michael Wanda and those involved in his life.  They have undergone 
a spiritual dying.  I pray that they may now taste of the risen life on their spiritual journey.  I pray for all the 
people of Divine Infant that they too may realize that, as their parish goes through a spiritual dying, they are 
called to new risen life.  Help me guide them in the months ahead to find healing and hope.  As they prepare 
for a new permanent pastor, may your Holy Spirit guide them as they undergo this transition.  Guide Cardinal 
Cupich, all his bishops and the Priest Placement Board to find the best priest possible to be the new pastor of 
this great parish.  And while you are at it Lord, send me the energy and stamina I need as I led the wonderful 
people of Divine Infant Jesus. 
 On this Easter day, I especially think of those whose faith is not too strong.  I pray for those parents who 
worry over their children who have stopped coming to church, especially those who have not had their chil-
dren baptized.  I think of those who do not get the basic story about you Jesus.  You were sent by your Father 
to become one of us.  You lived with us, healed us and taught us.  Out of the deepest emotions for us, you 
were willing to suffer and embrace your cross.  You died out of love for each of us.  Your Father raised you up 
on Easter so our lives would never be the same.  You want to have a personal and real relationship with us.  
So many do not believe this good news, including many who come to church regularly.  Help me as their par-
ish priest to inspire them to develop this real personal relationship with you, Jesus.  When my time at Divine 
Infant is finished, and they get a permanent pastor, I only hope I will have helped a few people discover you in 
a new way. 
 Bless this special parish and all the people of Westchester.  Bring healing to them and help them be open 
to this time of pastor transition as a truly transformative journey into your grace.  Bless those of strong faith to 
inspire others.  Bless those of weak faith to come to you and discover your real love for them.  Bless all with 
the Best Easter of their life.  I ask this of you, Risen Lord Jesus, who live and reign forever and ever.  Amen! 
                        
                       Father Mike Ahlstrom 

TAKE NOTICE 
 Please note that the parish 
office will be closed on  
Monday, April 17th. 

HAPPY EASTER! 



         EASTER LETTER FROM MINISTRY OF 
       CONSOLATION  
 
                Let us walk in newness of life 
 
 Easter Sunday of the Resurrection of the Lord is 
the high point of the liturgical year. Our Lenten jour-
ney of prayer, fasting and almsgiving is over; the 
promise of eternal life is fulfilled!  The Paschal Can-
dle is the symbol of our Risen Savior, the light of the 
world. The Resurrection of Jesus gives hope for 
those who are lost or troubled, and joy for those who 
mourn.  
 As we remember our deceased loved ones who 
were light to us in our lives, we can be comforted 
knowing they now live in the light and peace of 
Christ. The Book of Revelation tells us, “night will be 
no more, nor will they need light from lamp or sun, 
for the Lord God shall give them light, and they shall 
reign forever and ever.” (Rev 22:5) 
 Easter is the dawn of a new day where hope is 
alive and we can walk in newness of life. The mem-
bers of Ministry of Consolation keep you in their 
prayers and wish you a Blessed and Joyous Easter.  
 
                    “From death to life eternal, 
                      From earth to heaven’s height  
                      Our savior Christ has brought us, 
                      The glorious Lord of Light.” 
 
                                                                                    
          Dr. Claudia Maria Dado, M.A.L. 
                         Coordinator, Ministry of Consolation  

DIVINE MERCY HOLY HOUR 
  Next Sunday (April 23rd) Deacon 
Jim Sinacore will conduct a Divine 
Mercy Holy Hour at St. John Vianney 
Parish, 46 N. Wolf Road, Northlake 
60164.  The Holy Hour will begin at 
3:00pm.  The beauty of the afternoon 
will be enhanced by Ecclesia 
Choir.  Priests will be hearing confes-

sions from 2:30pm.  Please join us as we demon-
strate our desire to accept God’s loving mercy.  

 ARCHDIOCESE OF CHICAGO  
OFFICE OF THE ARCHBISHOP  

 
                 
          Easter Sunday 2017 
             
 
Dear Sisters and Brothers in the Risen Lord,  
 
 This year’s Easter gospel comes to us from Saint 
Matthew. He describes Easter morning. Women go 
to the tomb at dawn on the first day of the week. An 
angel appears and speaks to them: “Do not be 
afraid! I know that you are seeking Jesus the cruci-
fied. He is not here, for he has been raised just as 
he said. Come and see the place where he lay. 
Then go quickly and tell his disciples.” 
 In these words, we find the essential Easter mes-
sage directed to each one of us today in our uncer-
tain world and amid the painful burdens we carry: 
do not be afraid, come and see, go and tell. 
 Easter eases our fear when we come to know 
God’s triumph in the resurrection of Jesus. Easter 
invites us to come and see with fresh eyes what 
God has done in conquering sin and death. Easter 
summons us to go and share our faith and hope 
with others. 
 When we hear this message and recognize Je-
sus Christ as the Risen Lord of life, how can we not 
praise and thank God? How can we not walk to-
gether with new confidence and hope? In a time 
when violence and death-dealing forces seem ram-
pant in the world and even in our own neighbor-
hoods, we truly need new confidence and hope. 
And when we listen to the Lord, as we have been 
trying to do in the Archdiocese of Chicago, to seek 
directions for the renewal of our local Church, we 
surely need new confidence and hope. 
 Pray with me that we may all truly hear the 
words—do not be afraid, come and see, go and 
tell—and so draw new life from them for our loved 
ones, our world, our city and metropolitan area, our 
Church, and our very selves. 
       
   Sincerely yours in Christ,  
 
  
  
  
   Cardinal Blase J. Cupich  
   Archbishop of Chicago  



 

April 2017 
 
Dear Divine Infant Jesus Families and Friends, 
 
 Our 26th Annual Raffle Party and Silent Auction 
Fundraiser is scheduled for Saturday, April 29, 2017 
at 6:00 p.m. in Langan Hall.  Our event will feature a 
live game show, karaoke, photo booth, open bar, 
sweets table and a Silent Auction featuring projects 
made by our pre-school through 8th grade students. 
Our goal is to raise $40,000 that will be used to add 
to our Langan Scholarship Fund.  In order to offset 
some of the cost of the event and allowing the funds 
raised to be used as intended, we are seeking spon-
sorships from local businesses and individuals such 
as yourself. 
 By contributing to this annual event you’ll be sup-
porting Divine Infant Jesus School and helping us 
provide a quality Catholic education to our children.  
We ask that you will consider a sponsorship dona-
tion of $100 (Gold Level), $50 (Silver Level) or $25 
(Bronze Level).  Your sponsorship will be recog-
nized in many ways including our ad book that will 
be distributed the night of the event. 
 We hope that we can count on your help to sup-
port Divine Infant Jesus School. You will be con-
tacted in the next several days.  If you have any 
questions or concerns in the meantime, please feel 
free to me. 
 Thanks in advance for your consideration! 
 
Sincerely, 
Cathy Kuratko 
School Advisory Board 
ckuratko@comcast.net 
773-330-3052 

THE PRINCIPAL, TEACHERS AND STAFF 
OF DIVINE INFANT SCHOOL WISH ALL A 
VERY HAPPY AND BLESSED EASTER. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Divine Infant School will closed for Spring 
Break from Friday, April 14 until Monday 
April 24th. 





SOCIETY OF  
ST. VINCENT DE PAUL CHICAGO 

 
9th Annual Friends of the Poor Benefit 

Automobile Raffle 
 

Win a...2017 Buick Encore Valued at $25,000! 
$25 Per Ticket 

Proceeds will benefit the work of St. Vincent de Paul 
in the 

Archdiocese and Divine Infant Parish 
Drawing is Sunday, April 30, 2017 

Winner does not need to be present 
 

If you are interested in attending the Benefit, the 
tickets 

are $75 per person, After April 17th, $85 per person. 
 

To buy tickets for the raffle or the event contact  
Sue Cerny 

(Parishioner) at 708-368-4418 or 
Don Smith (Parishioner) at 708-865-0258 

REJOICE AND BE GLAD 
 "This is the day the Lord has made; let us rejoice 
and be glad" (Psalm 118:24). Let us remember that 
these words of today's responsorial psalm are not 
only sung from the hearts of those gathered in our 
parish. They are also sung by the poor in tiny barrios 
throughout Central and South America. They are 
sung by those denied religious freedom in our world; 
these Christians lift their voices in clandestine places 
of worship. These words are sung by people who 
have lost loved ones to acts of terrorism and war 
around the globe. Even in the midst of conflict and 
division, Christians still come together to declare that 
poverty, loneliness, violence, and division will never, 
ever have as much power as the life, death, and res-
urrection of Jesus Christ. Indeed, let us rejoice this  
day and be glad! 
Copyright (c) J. S. Paluch Co., Inc. 

EASTER SUNDAY 
 Alleluia! Easter is here at last! All the days of 
Lenten discipline and the sadness of Good Friday 
are over and we are here to rejoice. The readings 
remind us that we have a lot to rejoice about: the life 
of Jesus, his death and resurrection, and his prom-
ise to us. The psalm describes the stone, Jesus, 
who was rejected and who has become the very 
foundation of our faith. But it is John who tells the 
story of those first moments of uncertainty, fear, and 
excitement experienced by Mary of Magdala and 
two disciples, John and Simon Peter, when they dis-
cover that their beloved Jesus is not where they had 
buried him. Even though they do not understand the 
full meaning of his absence, they still believe. 
 
GONE 
 Acts gives us the whole story in a nutshell. Jesus 
was baptized, anointed, and preached. He was cru-
cified, died, and rose. Each line of the Gospel gives 
us a bit more information about this unfolding mys-
tery that Mary of Magdala, John, and Simon Peter 
are encountering. First, Mary comes and sees just 
the stone removed from the entrance to the tomb 
and knows something is wrong. Then John comes 
and sees the burial cloths lying in the tomb. Finally, 
Peter comes and enters the tomb and sees the 
cloths spread around the tomb. But there is no body. 
What are they to do? What are we to do? 
 
BUT NOT FORGOTTEN 
 Do they understand it all? Do we understand it? 
No. Not even Jesus' closest friends knew what to 
make of his absence. But this absence, the absence 
of his body, does not feel like the loss we experi-
enced on Friday as we recalled his painful, agoniz-
ing death. Then we felt loss and fear and a profound 
emptiness. But his absence today fills us with hope 
and joy and a peace we only feel when the one we 
thought was lost is found again. We believe even 
without understanding because we experience not 
just his death but his whole life, a life that, as the 
disciples and we will soon realize, is transformed. 
We can believe that what Jesus said is true. Every 
word he spoke about his life and death, about his 
love for us and for the Father, every transformation 
of water to wine, every curing of the sick of body and 
soul, every day spent in the company of outcasts 
and the poor, every word of comfort and challenge, 
all of it is true because not even death itself could 
hold our beloved friend within a tomb. 
 
Today's Readings: Acts 10:34a, 37-43; Ps 118:1-2, 
16-17, 22-23; Col 3:1-4 or 1 Cor 5:6b-8; Jn 20:1-9 
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THE VESPER TIME OF LIFE 
 Frank Cunningham, former Ave Maria Press 
Publisher and author of “The Vesper Time of Life,” 
will speak at 2 p.m. Sunday, April 23, in the Blue 
Room of Presence Resurrection Retirement Com-
munity, 7262 W.  Peterson, Chicago, sponsored by 
the Chicago Merton Society.  “MERTON LECTURE” 
signs will be posted near the entrance, and copies of 
Frank’s book will be available for purchase and sign-
ing. Freewill offering; refreshments will be served. 
For more information contact Mike Brennan at 773-
447-3989, or visit http://ccitms.blogspot.com.  

MEET MONTINI 
 Montini Catholic High School will be hosting the 
last “Meet Montini” of this school year on Thursday 
April 20th at 8:30 am.  “Meet Montini” is an informal 
information session for parents with members of the 
Administration and Admissions team.  This is a great 
opportunity for parents of 7th graders to get an early 
start on obtaining information for their future high 
school decision and for parents of 8th grade students 
who haven’t made their high school decision yet. 
 “Meet Montini” begins at 8:30 am in DeLaSalle 
Hall and includes a tour of the school while classes 
are in session.  The meeting will last approximately 
2 hours. 
 To register for “Meet Montini” or for more informa-
tion please contact Kim Richmond at 
krichmond@montini.org or call 630-627-6930 x 182. 
 
Montini Catholic High School is located at 
19W070 16th Street in Lombard. 

INTERFAITH CAREER NETWORK 

What's Your Story? 

It is increasingly important that job seekers are able 
to convey WHAT they are looking for and HOW they 
help an employer. With Behavorial Interviewing so 
prevalent, the job seeker needs to be a story teller. 
Our speaker, Jim Fergle, will talk about how to dis-
cover your stories, where to use them and how to set 
up an answer for the Behavioral Interview questions. 
Jim is Manager, Employment Services at DuPage 
Workforce Development Division. His mission is to 
be a “Conduit of Information” to help job seekers in 
transition. What you learn from Jim this evening 
could make the difference in your search. To find 
that out, join us on Thursday, April 20, 7-9 pm, at St. 
John of the Cross Parish Center, 5005 S. Wolf Road 
in Western Springs. This meeting is open to every-
one and there is no charge to attend. 

TREASURES FROM OUR TRADITION 
 Easter is nearly three weeks later this year than 
last. Why does the date wobble around the calendar 
so? The way of calculating the date was set by the 
Emperor Constantine in 325. The decision ended a 
very bitter controversy in the church. Some people 
wanted to synchronize the Pasch with Passover on 
the fourteenth day of the Jewish month Nissan, and 
their opponents wanted it after the Passover was 
complete, on the Sunday after the first full moon of 
springtime. The ecclesiastical rules do not exactly 
connect with the astronomical rules. The emperor 
squashed the hopes of the quartodecimans, as the 
fans of 14 Nissan were called, and chose Sunday. 
The traditional rule is that Easter is the first Sunday 
after the first ecclesiastical full moon that occurs on 
or after the vernal equinox, the fourteenth day of the 
new moon, and later than March 21. Thus, Easter 
wobbles between March 22 and April 25. 
The actual tables and methods for computing the 
date are extraordinarily detailed, with subtle varia-
tions and mind-bending exceptions and charts with 
"golden numbers," "dominical letters," and "epacts" 
measuring leap years. In 1954 and 1962 the ecclesi-
astical calculations actually overrode the astronomi-
cal new moons and bumped Easter back a month! 
Today, there is a movement in the World Council of 
Churches (Protestants and Orthodox) for all Chris-
tians to combine their celebrations, based on the 
star charts for the Jerusalem skies. In principle, the 
Catholic Church is open to an ecumenical agree-
ment on a fixed date for Easter, but we desire a 
unanimous decision from the World Council. 
--Rev. James Field, Copyright (c) J. S. Paluch Co. 

HOSPITALITY SUNDAY  
 Next Sunday, April 23rd after the 9:30am Mass.  
All bakers welcome and appreciated. 



WEEKDAY SERVERS 
MONDAY, TUESDAY, WEDNESDAY 
 8:00—TJ Mandra; Henry Lah 
THURSDAY, FRIDAY, SATURDAY 
 8:00—Kya James; Dylan Bermudez 

LITURGY FOR THE WEEK 
SATURDAY, April 15 
   8:00 pm   Helen & George Maczak; Dolores & Ben  
   Sniegowski; Greg Jonesku; Fr. Michael   
   Wanda; Stanley & Mary Anne Czech;   
   People of the Parish 
SUNDAY, April 16 
 7:30 Helen Eichinger; Thomas Smith; The Otto   
  Bezouska Family; Patricia Connelly; Bobbi   
  Munizzo; Jerry J. & Donna Dean Russ;    
  Florence Stritch; Rick Yurkovich; Gloria Bruno; 
  Louis Marino; Rosario Cagas; Lois & Charlene 
  Rotunno; Josephine, John, Sr. & Ernest   
  Rotunno; Delia & Clara Hinchley; Yolanda   
  Ferraro 
 9:30  Ruth & Harry Chabot; Marcella Sullivan; Ronnie 

 & Bill Walsh; Dick & Lucille Trotta; Nadine 
 Trumbull; Magdalena David; Stanley & Mary 
 Anne Czech 

  11:30    Andrea Giannelli; Jane Ulsafer-VanLanen; 
 Patricia Grammas; Jerry Spahn; Wilda Gordon 

MONDAY, April 17 
 8:00  Michael Borst 
TUESDAY, April 18 
 8:00  Patricia Farrelley 
WEDNESDAY, April 19 
 8:00  Walter & Mary Wanick; Patricia Connelly 
THURSDAY, April 20 
 8:00  John McLeod 
FRIDAY, April 21 
 8:00  All the faithful departed 
SATURDAY, April 22 
 8:00  All the faithful departed 
  5:00 pm Lucille Catino; Frank Perry; Lucille Fogg;  

  Jenny Caruso; Dolores Assenato; Frances  
  Wenneberg; Al Fogg; Frank Charles   
  Ignatius; Helen Zigmont; Nick & Elda   
  Mulligan; Joe Ozark; Bob Grimes 

SUNDAY, April 23 
  7:30   Thomas Smith; Gloria Bruno; Victor Verdio 
 9:30  All the faithful departed 
 11:30  Tony Concialdi; Patricia Grammas; Marcella 

 Sullivan; Vikki Parisi; Mary Pat, Therese & 
 Barney Crosson 

PRAY FOR THE SICK OF THE PARISH 

 Because of government regulations, hospitals 
and nursing homes are no longer allowed to notify 
us if you are admitted to either facility. If you or a 
family member would like to be visited in the hospital 
or nursing home, please call the rectory at 865-
8071. 
 If you or a family member are sick or homebound 
and would like to be added to our prayer list, visited, 
receive Holy Communion or be anointed, please call 
the rectory at 865-8071. 

 Loving God, give strength to all who struggle with 
illness. Grant them courage when they are afraid 
and comfort when they are in pain. 

NEXT WEEKEND’S MINISTERS 
  CELEBRANT COMM. MINISTERS MUSIC LECTORS SERVERS 
SAT. 5:00   B. Chiostri                       G. Pracz M. Lah 
                       S. Kill                          R. Raysa R. Nortier   
        
 
SUN. 7:30   M. Yurkovich                               W. Rogalski TJ Mandra 
   G. Zangara                          A. Garbacz JB MedjoMeZengu 
      
 
SUN. 9:30   G. Swan                    Adult B. McManus A. Israel 
   M. Zebert                             Choir E. Delos Reyes M. McGee                     
                                                           
 
SUN. 11:30   L. Brown                         Teens B. Boyle                         
   R. Brown                                                                      

Charles Anderson 
Dorothy Asher 
Jerry Benesh 

Arlene Buszkiewicz 
Carl Celestino, Sr. 
James J. Fergle 

Ron Huefner 
Arlene Kalisiak 
Fred W. Kirsch 

Jean Lidzbienski 
Rena Lizzadro 

Peter Lullo 
John Lytle 

Fran Mockler 
Johnny Mulligan 
Janine Nywood 

Rosemary Padula 
Dave Peloza 
Lisa Peloza 
Kathy Reed 

Trudy Tetzloff 
Sue Tracy 

Jacob Vincent 
Ceasar Vivo 

Bridget Walsh 



PROTECTING CHILDREN 
 At Divine Infant Jesus Parish and School, the 

protection of our children is of utmost 
importance, and we comply fully with 
the policies of the Archdiocese of Chi-
cago and the USCCB Charter for the 
Protection of Children and Young Peo-
ple. To learn more, go to our website 
dnn.archchicago.org/divine infant and 

click on the tab “Protecting Children at D.I.” or visit 
archchicago.org and click on the button “Protecting 
Children.” If you do not have internet access and 
would like to learn more, please contact the rectory 
or call the Office for Protection of Children and 
Youth at 312 534-5254. 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO RECEIVE ALL 
PARISH MAILINGS ELECTRONCIALLY 

 If you would like to receive parish mailings—
Christmas and Easter letters, statement of annual 
contributions, and yearly report—by email, please 
send an email to the parish at d.infant@comcast.net. 
In the subject line write “Parish Email,” and then in 
the body of the email write your name, street ad-
dress and envelope number if you know it. 
 This will help save the parish money in printing 
and postage. 

Thank you! 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK 
Monday: Acts 2:14, 22-33; Ps 16:1-2, 5, 7-11;  
 Mt 28:8-15 
Tuesday: Acts 2:36-41; Ps 33:4-5, 18-20, 22;  
 Jn 20:11-18 
Wednesday: Acts 3:1-10; Ps 105:1-4, 6-9; Lk 24:13-35 
Thursday: Acts 3:11-26; Ps 8:2, 5-9; Lk 24:35-48 
Friday: Acts 4:1-12; Ps 118:1-2, 4, 22-27;  
 Jn 21:1-14 
Saturday: Acts 4:13-21; Ps 118:1, 14-21; Mk 16:9-15 
Sunday: Acts 2:42-47; Ps 118:2-4, 13-15, 22-24;  
 1 Pt 1:3-9; Jn 20:19-31 

SUNDAY OFFERING 
April 2, 2017 

————-———————————————— 
Average weekly expenses  $15,655 
This week’s collection       8,322 
   
Deficit           ($ 7,333) 

 
When you are away for a weekend, we hope you will 

remember your offering to Divine Infant. 
Thank you. 

PLEASE USE GiveCentral.org  
FOR ALL YOUR DONATIONS  

 Divine Infant Jesus Parish depends on your gen-
erosity in order to carry out its ministry of proclaim-
ing the Good News of Jesus Christ and teaching and 
healing in his name. We do not charge for anything. 
We rely solely on your Sunday and Holy Day dona-
tions. 
To make it easier for you to give your gifts to Divine 
Infant, we work with GiveCentral.org. When you 
sign up with GiveCentral.org, you can make all your 
Sunday, Holy Day, second collection, and every 
other donation that you make to the parish. Then 
you never have to use a parish envelope or put any-
thing in the collection basket ever again! 
Please visit GiveCentral.org to create your personal 
and secure donations account. Thank you for your 
generosity! 

WELCOME... 
We are happy you have chosen to be with us. We 
hope your experience is warm and welcoming 
whether you are here to celebrate the Eucharist or 
spend time in quiet prayer. If you wish to learn 
more about Divine Infant and/or become a new 
member of our parish—please take an envelope in 
the back of the Church. The envelope contains in-
formation about our parish. If you have any ques-
tions, call (708) 865-8071. Welcome to Divine In-
fant. We look forward to seeing you again! 

MONDAY, APRIL 17 
 RE—No Classes 
TUESDAY, APRIL 18 
 CR—7:00 pm Parish Pastoral Counsel 
WEDNESDAY, APRIL 19 
 CH—4:00 pm Music Dept. 
THURSDAY, APRIL 20 
 CR—7:00 pm St. Vincent de Paul Meeting 
 PR—7:00 pm Scripture Study 
SUNDAY, APRIL 23 
 CH—Hospitality after 9:30 am Mass 
MONDAY, APRIL 24 
 RE Classes 
TUESDAY, APRIL 25 
 CH—3:00 pm Chimes 
WEDNESDAY, APRIL 26 
 CH—4:00 pm Music Dept. 



 Young men in the Archdiocese of Chicago, ages 
13-20, are invited with their parents and parish 
priests to attend this exciting event hosted by Cardi-
nal Blase Cupich at Saint Joseph College Seminary 
on the campus of Loyola University. Come and learn 
more about the priesthood and your vocation. Satur-
day, April 29, 2017, 9 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. For event 
i n f o r m a t i o n  a n d  r e g i s t r a t i o n ,  v i s i t 
www.ChicagoPriest.com 

MAYSLAKE MINISTRIES 
We invite you to join us for the next Mary's Women 
event! 
A Mothers' Day Tea 
Presented by: Dr. Mary Amore 
 
DATE: Saturday, May 6, 2017 
TIME: Noon-2:00 pm (optional rosary 11:30am) 
LOCATION: Hilton Doubletree, Downers Grove 
COST: $25 per person 
 
WE are Mary's Women. 
Mary's yes serves as an inspiration to all of us, as 
mothers and daughters, aunts 
and grandmothers, friends and sisters on the jour-
ney. We are Mary's women! 
Join us for afternoon of High Tea as we explore the 
ways that we can celebrate the 
special women in our lives.Women who have lost 
their mothers are invited to bring a photo of their 
mom for our table of remembrance. Please call our 
offices or visit our website for more information on 
these programs. 
 
Last Day to register is May 1, 2017, please register 
on our website mayslakeministries.org or by calling 
our offices at 630-852-9000. 
Space is limited so reserve your space today!  

  SUBURBAN CATHOLIC SINGLES GROUP 
(SCSG) 

Multi Parish Ministry 
For singles in their 40’s and 50’s 

May Events 
 
Friday, 5/5, 7pm, join us for Cinco de Mayo at Cafe 
Salsa located at 933 55th Street, Countryside .. 
Cost is your dinner. Please RSVP by 5/3. 
 
Above events are subject to change. 
 
You can contact us at singlesadmin@gmail.com 
Find us on Facebook – Suburban Catholic Singles   

RESOURCE CENTER 
 Proviso Township School Treasurer’s Office look-
ing for a detail oriented, organized individual to work 
part-time, Monday-Friday, in our Westchester office. 
Qualified individuals must possess previous experi-
ence in accounts payable and payroll processing. 
Candidate should also be proficient in Microsoft 
Word, Excel, and Outlook programs. Training in our 
school financial software will be provided. Send re-
sumes to :lsforza@provisotreasurer.com 



DIVINE INFANT PARISH 
NEWCASTLE AND CANTERBURY AVENUES 

WESTCHESTER, ILLINOIS 60154 
Like us on 
Facebook 

REV. MICHAEL AHLSTROM, Administrator (ext. 203) 
REV. GERALD JOYCE, Pastor Emeritus (ext. 206) 
REV. THOMAS WINIKATES, Associate  (ext. 204) 
DEACON JAMES SPONDER (ext. 306) 
MR. LEONARD GRAMAROSSA, School Principal  
SR. SUSAN MAJCEN, O.P., Director of Religious Education  
 
Website: divineinfant.archchicago.org 
 
Rectory: 1601 Newcastle Avenue, 708 865-8071 
 Fax number: 708-865-8032 
 E-mail: d.infant@comcast.net 
School: 1640 Newcastle Avenue, 865-0122 & 865-0233 
 E-mail: divineinfant@comcast.net 
Office of Religious Education: 865-8086 
Parish Nurse, Ms. Jeannette Barczak, BSN, HTP, 352-7518 
Bereavement Ministry: Dr. Claudia Dado, MAL (ext. 304) 
Catechumenate: Dr. Claudia Dado, MAL (ext. 304) 
Music Director: Mrs. Janet Reif, (ext. 302) 
Assc. Mus. Dir: Mrs. Judy Schindler, 383-4288 or (ext 302) 
Business Manager: Mr. Jerry Priore, (ext. 209) 
Rectory Secretary: Mrs. Toni Podock, (ext. 201) 
 
SUNDAY MASSES: 7:30, 9:30 & 11.30 
SATURDAY EVENING: 5:00 pm 
WEEKDAY MASSES: 8:00 am 
SATURDAY MORNING: 8:00 am 
HOLY DAY MASSES: 6:30, 8:00, and 7:00 pm 
 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: (Confession) 
 Saturday: In the Reconciliation Room 4:00 to 4:45 pm or by 

appointment. 
 
BAPTISMS: Baptisms are celebrated on the 2nd & 3rd Sundays of the 

month at 12:45 pm. By Archdiocesan regulation and parish policy, 
parents are required to attend a Baptismal Preparation session before 
the Baptism of their child. These sessions will usually be held on the 
first Sunday afternoon of the month. Call the secretary at the rectory 
(865-8071) to register for the session and schedule the Baptism. 

 
D.I.V.M. SERVICES: Communion to the sick, food shopping, necessary 

transportation, emergency meals, transportation to Mass. Resource 
information also available. If you need help from any of these 
services, please let us know as much in advance as possible so the 
chairpersons can make arrangements and the volunteers arrange 
their schedules. If you are able to volunteer to help provide these 
services to our parishioners, we can always use more help. Please 
call the rectory at 865-8071. 

 
WEDDINGS: Couples should contact the rectory and speak to a priest 

shortly after the engagement, but no less than four months before the 
desired wedding day.  

  No date should be set (especially in reserving a hall) for your 
wedding until you have spoken to a priest. In this way, you will not be 
disappointed if the church has been previously reserved for another 
ceremony. 

  Please keep  in mind the times that are available for weddings 
at Divine Infant: 

   SATURDAYS—1:00 pm and 3:00 pm 
   WEEKDAYS—–Any reasonable hour 
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